
 
 
 
Tuesday, March 4th, 2025 
Time: 5:30pm 
Location: Pauline Central 
 

Welcome Notes 

Call Meeting to Order 6:35 p.m. by Debbie Williams 

Attendance Chris Holman, Carla Spellman, Brette 
Herber, Marsha  

Principal's Report Thank you to the PTO for time and effort 
throughout the year.   
STREAM FAIR- projects on display; starts 
at 6:00-7:30 p.m. Open House format.  
There will be dinner, slice of pizza and a 
bag of chips.   
Mrs. Williams shared about the Ribbon 
Cutting Ceremony and Family STEAM 
Night.   

Approve February Minutes Mrs. Herber motioned to approve last 
month’s minutes and Mr. Pennington- 2nd.  

Treasurer’s Report Mrs. Cox shared the PTO budget.  We 
profited $352.00 from Spirit Wear.   
We have received 3 requests from teachers 
for PTO funds.  
Mr. Pennington moved to approve the 
budget.  
Ms. Spellman 2nd.  

Old Business 
 

Discuss Matt Johnson Cookie Dough 
Fundraiser 
 
 
 
 
 

Discussion regarding fundraisers options.  
Red Wheel doesn’t count the money.  Matt 
will count the money.  We made $1,000 
more with Red Wheel..  
 
The team voted to remain with Red Wheel.  
Makayla needs to contact Red Wheel to 
make sure we can get on their calendar.   
 



New Business- Teacher Requests 
Kindergarten’s Request- Mrs. Hibbert 
 
2nd Grade Request- Mrs. Kelly 
 
1st Grade Request- Mrs. Helmbold 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Kindergarten requested $75 
 
1st grade is requesting  about $140. 
 
2nd grade $467.50 
 
TOTAL:  $682.50 
 
A proposal was made to cover $200 toward 
the 2nd grade field trip.  A motion and 2nd 
was made.  
 
A proposal was made to cover $139.81 was 
moved and 2nd.   
 
A proposal was made to cover  up to $75 
and 2nd.  
 

NEW Business:  
 
See the attached agenda for Family Fun Night 
Planning.  
 

 
 

1.​  Food - Potato Chips are coming 
from Frito Lay; 800-1,000 

2.​ Ms. Honeyman from Azura has 
committed to help us.  Last year was 
$750 donation.  She has not 
committed to a number for this year. 

3.​ Bill Robertson is committed to 
inflatables for $450 for 2 inflatables. 

4.​ Question about hot dogs:  WE 
cooked them at the school last year.  

5.​ Donation letters are out to Sam’s 
Club and HyVee.   

6.​ Freddy’s will donate Ketchup and 
Mustard.  

7.​ We will need to purchase boats.  
8.​ We reviewed the games; we can do 

more games if we have more 
volunteers 

9.​ We can use Boy Scouts to assist.   
10.​Lt. Col. Daniels has committed the 

ROTC  
11.​We need to reach out to 5 painters 

in each room (10 total painters) 
12.​Brette will reach out to WU athletics 
13.​We need to assess prize situations.   
14.​Carla and Kris will host a bake sale. 
15.​Suggestion to think about items for a 

raffle 
 
March 25, 2025 at 5:30 p.m. is our 



carnival planning meeting at Pauline 
South.   

 


